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The Clarion 

September 2022 

September 2022 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

 

There are certain things that are indicators of the health of a congregation. Attendance at 
the Divine Services of the congregation is a huge one. Attendance at Bible study is another, 
of course. There is another phenomenon that, I think, tells a great deal about the spiritual 
focus and the state of fellowship in our congregation—the attendance of congregational 
members at the funerals of our members.  

At the time of death of a loved one, people are in great need of support and encouragement. It is a time when we 
especially need to “encourage one another and build one another up” (1 Thessalonians 5:11, esv). I have the suspicion 
that most people view the visitation prior to the funeral to be a time to do that, and it certainly is. However, when we 
look at what truly makes us one—our faith in the Triune God and our life of worship—we must realize that the funeral 
service is, perhaps, an even more important time to be present for one another. 

The funeral service and burial is the final earthly act the congregation does for one of her own. To gather in wor-
ship as the body of Christ at the time of the death of one of our fellowship is an act that truly demonstrates our unity in 
Christ. We gather in the bonds of Christian faith and fellowship to “weep with those who weep” (Romans 12:15, esv) 
as we recognize that an essential part of our local body of Christ (see 1 Corinthians 12) has succumb to death, but also 
to find hope and consolation in the victory over sin and death that is ours through the death and resurrection of Jesus.  

The more this is all done together as the body of Christ in this place, the healthier we are as a congregation. With-
out us gathering together for these worship services at the time of a fellow member’s death, it may be a sign of a lack 
of, or at best a weakness of, the fellowship within the bonds of our congregation. Maybe it is a sign that we need to 
strengthen the bonds of true fellowship amongst us—not that which is evidenced by conversing over coffee and cook-
ies or by gathering for recreational activity (although those are helpful, as well), but that which is evidenced and fos-
tered and enriched by a life of worship in regular services as well as funeral services.  

Let us pray that God continues to foster and strengthen the bonds of fellowship amongst us through the work of His 
Holy Spirit as He comes to us through the Word and the Sacraments. May that lead us to recognize the depth and the 
great blessing in that which makes us one, and especially as we find hope, comfort, and peace in the bonds He has giv-
en us.  

 

In Christ, 

Pastor Ogilvie 
 

God’s Word to Our Children 

Each year, we present Bibles and a first catechism to the children of our congregation who are entering the 3rd 
grade. This year we will be doing that during our service on Sunday, September 11. During the service, our students 
who are in 3rd grade as well as their parents will be asked to come forward to receive their Bible and catechism. We 
hope to see all our families there that day! 

New Address? Let Us Know! 

Have members of your household left home to go to college? Or to set out on establishing themselves in their inde-
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pendent life? Have you moved from one place to another? Please contact the church office with these new addresses so 
we are able to maintain contact with them. We especially ask you to provide us the addresses of college students. This 
allows us to keep in contact with them so they know what is going on at their home church. Your assistance with this is 
GREATLY appreciated! 

Also, if you would please share your cell number with the church office—especially if you no longer use a land-
line—that would be greatly appreciated. 

 

LWML – Iowa East District Fall Retreat 

There will be fun, fellowship, and growth at the Iowa East District LWML Fall Retreat at Camp Io-Dis-E-Ca Sep-
tember 9-10. The theme for the gathering is “Stand on God’s Promises” based on Deuteronomy 31:8. 

Registration fee for the overnight is $50, for Saturday only is $25. This is always a wonderful time together. Bible 
studies will be led by Rev. Bradley Ferch, the Davenport Zone Pastoral Counselor. The featured speaker will be Ellie 
Menz the organizer of Iowa District West for the Rose Parade Petal Pushers, a group that travels to Pasadena, CA, to 
help work on the Lutheran Hour Ministries entry in the Rose Bowl Parade on New Year’s Day.  

A registration form for the retreat can be accessed at lwml-ied.org/event-items/fall-retreat-2022/ 
 

Lutherans for Life National Conference 

The 2022 Lutherans for Life National Conference is being held in Rock Island, IL, October 21-22. With the theme, 
“Blessed for Life,” the conference will feature abortion survivor Melissa Ohden, Jeanne Mancini from the March for 
Life, and Blaze TV and Radio host Steve Deace. The conference will focus on how we are blessed with the gift of life, 
blessed by God for our entire lives, and blessed to be a blessing for others. In addition to the main speakers, there will 
be wonderful and informative workshops. 

The conference begins at 9:00 a.m. on Friday, October 21st, and concludes at noon on Saturday, October 22nd. You 
can register for the whole conference, for Friday only, or Saturday only. This conference is a wonderful time spent to-
gether where you will receive valuable information and encouragement for yourself, your community, and the life-
affirming work in which you are presently engaged. 

For more information or to register, go to lutheransforlife.org/conference/.  
 

What is Stewardship? 

What is a steward? Most people, when asked this question, will reply: “A manager.” That is correct, but it is only 
half right. A steward is indeed a manager, but he is a manager of what does not belong to him. Someone else is the own-
er, and the steward manages the owner’s property on the owner’s behalf.                                                                                                   

We are God’s stewards. Our stewardship is that God has made us managers of what belongs to Him. For we have 
brought nothing into this world, and we can take nothing out of it (1 Tim. 6:7). Everything that we have and everything 
that we are comes from God’s fatherly Divine goodness and mercy. God is the owner. Not only because, as the Creator, 
He created all things. But also, as the Redeemer, He has redeemed, that is, purchased and won all things. It all, there-
fore, belongs to Him. 

We are simply managers of everything in this world. Like Joseph in Egypt, we are put in charge of managing what 
belongs to God. What a privilege. Think about that for a minute. The all-knowing, all-powerful, all-wise God has asked 
us to manage His possessions on His behalf here on earth. And by doing this, He invites us to take part in the allocation 
of His good gifts. He wants us to give our input and advise Him in where His gifts are to be used. What a privilege in-
deed. 

What a responsibility. For to whom much is given, much shall be required (Luke 12:48). We are not the owners. 
And while He puts us as managers, we are still to do with His property what He wants done with it. That means we need 
to know what His desire and will for His property is.  

How do we know this? How can we know the will and mind of God? We find the will of God in the Bible. There 
God tells us what His will for all His gifts are to be used. He tells us how we are to spend our time and use our talents 
and treasures. He instructs us in the use of our minds, bodies, and souls.  

There is nothing that we have that doesn’t belong to Him. “Or do you not know that your body is a temple of the 
Holy Spirit within you, whom you have from God? You are not your own, for you were bought with a price” (1 Cor. 
6:19–20). He informs us of the big picture, the overarching policy, of how we as His stewards – His managers and cus-
todians – of His property are to do the managing.  

And that is what stewardship is. It is simply doing what God wants us to do with what He has given us. As St. Paul 
said: “Do not present your members to sin as instruments for unrighteousness, but present yourselves to God as those 
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who have been brought from death to life, and your members to God as instruments for righteousness” (Rom. 6:13). So, 
let’s dive into the God’s Word and listen to what the owner desires from His stewards. 
 

LCMS Stewardship Ministry: lcms.org/stewardship 
 

To the Church” Sermon Series 

Beginning the weekend of September 3 & 4, we will start a 7-week sermon series entitled “To the Church.” This se-
ries will focus on the letters to the churches found in Revelation chapters 2 & 3. These words from the vision given to 
John are addressed to specific churches in specific places, but speak to the Christian Church as a whole as we await our 
Lord’s return.  

These texts will challenge and inspire us as we consider our present ministry that we endeavor to carry out in Jesus’ 
name. As a congregation, we have blessings from the Lord and we have many opportunities before us utilize and grow in 
that with which He has given us. Guided by God’s Word, we will explore the paths the Lord has set before us.  

 
Ministry Clarity Process at St. Paul 

The Voters’ Assembly of St. Paul voted to engage in the Ministry Clarity program offered by the Lutheran Church 
Extension Fund. This endeavor will allow us as a congregation to take a look at what the focus of our ministry is and how 
do we more faithfully fulfilled what the Lord has called us to do in this place. Some initial steps have been taken to carry 
out this process. We have signed paperwork to commit to the process, and we have assembled a leadership team to head 
up the effort. 

This process will take significant investment from our congregation in a couple resource areas—time and finances. 
The entire process will take about six months as we collect and analyze data from the congregation. We hope people will 
fully participate as we endeavor to clarify the focus of our work together. On the financial end, it is a $6000 commitment 
from the congregation. Our Voters’ Assembly viewed it as a worthwhile commitment. If members would like to contrib-
ute to this endeavor in addition to their regular offering, they may do so. Just notate the donation for “Ministry Clarity.” 

Altar Guild will be meeting on September 12th at 5:30pm  

Altar Flowers chart is available, and is located outside of the church offices. If you have a special occasion or just be-
cause, either put you name on the flower chart or contact the church office. Dates that are still available, September  
24/25, October 8/9, 15/16, 29/30, December 3/4, 10/11, 17/18, Dec 31/Jan 1. 
 
Bible Studies—Men’s & Women’s Bible studies meet on Tuesday mornings at 9:00am 
 
Christian Service Committee News about our Church Family (all addresses are Williamsburg, IA 52361 unless noted)   
Highlighted Birthdays and Anniversaries for September. We highlight children’s, decade, and 80+ birthdays. We 
highlight 1st year, each 5 years, and 50+ years wedding anniversaries. Please let us know if you would like other 
birthdays and anniversaries added to the highlighted list. Complete lists of birthdays and anniversaries are posted 
on the bulletin board at the west entrance. 
Sep 1 – Lea Sitas 10, 104 East South St. 
Sep 2 – Larry & Pat Dellamuth 55th, 201 Douglas 
Sep 2 – Richard & Jeanette Peirce 55th, 2454 M Ave. 
Sep 3 – Allison Staudt 11, PO BO 476 
Sep 3 – Garth & Vickie Von Ahsen 45th, 200 Bailey Park Rd, PO Box 294 
Sep 4 – Jax Gotsis 3, 697 East Adam St, Marengo 52301 
Sep 5 – Ruby Walsh 2, 132 West Oak St. North English, IA 52316 
Sep 5 – Alison Wardenburg 20, Buena Vista Univ, Box 3548, 610 W. Fourth St., Storm Lake 50588 
Sep 6 – Zachary Glandorf 18, 2966 210th St, Homestead 52236  
Sep 9 – Trenton Davies 16, 1743 Q Ave., Marengo 52301 
Sep 10 – Brooklyn Kilgard 17, 305 Hampton Dr. 
Sep 10 – Steve & Terrie Doehrmann 45th, 115 East 15th, West Liberty 52776 
Sep 11 – Paul & Rhonda Dietrich 40th, 1962 270th St. 
Sep 13 – Kinsley Conrad 10, 809 West Welsh St. 
Sep 14 – Richard & Marietta Meyer 54th, 2421 F52 Trail, Parnell 52325  
Sep 15 – Helen Kozishek 70, 2399 L Ave. 
Sep 15 – Evan & Brooke Uhlmann 15th, 603 Clark St., PO Box 508 
Sep 16 – Shirley Schmidt 81, 5845 U Ave. 
Sep 16 – John & Virginia Koester 60th, 2741 240th St. 
Sep 17 – Megan Mailes 11, 2135 T Ave., South Amana 52334 
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Sep 19 – Zoe Hulseberg 15, 205 Chatham St. 
Sep 22 – Benjamin Hartman 12, PO Box 716 
Sep 22 – Margaret Reinhart 87, 506 Short St. 
Sep 23 – Evelyn Finnegan 11, 604 West Welsh St. PO Box 53 
Sep 23 – Brianna Goad 11, 1002 North St. 
Sep 24 – Nancy Ahrens 82, 207 East State St., PO Box 16 
Sep 26 – Ledger Jepson 11, 916 Terry Dr. 
Sep 26 – Dwight Lorenz 82, 2869 210th St., South Amana 52334 
Sep 27 – David & Joi Dellamuth 25th, 1811 230th St. 
Sep 28 - Lois Jean Arp 84, 213 Ridge Road 
 

Those in need of prayers or who are sick or in hospital. 
Kim Kempf daughter of Mike and Cheryl Feldman who is dealing with cancer, 347 Cypress Court, Solon, Iowa 52333 
Ken Mews—2138 NN Ave. 
  
New address—Delores Klever English Valley Care Center, Room 155, 150 Washington Ave, PO Box 430, North Eng-
lish, 52316 

Our sympathy and prayers to the family of Louis Rowe. Louis passed away on July 28th. He is the son of Florine 
Rowe, brother to Doug (Diane) Rowe, David (Christina) Rowe, uncle to Azariah, Jacob, and Jared Rowe. Funeral service 
was held here at St. Paul on Friday August 5th. 

And to the family of Guy Ogilvie who passed away July 1.  Guy is the father of Pastor Tom (Becky) and grandfather of 
Frannie and Frank Ogilvie, Fred Ogilvie. His funeral was held on July 7 in Mt. Pleasant. (Missed in the August Clarion) 

And to the family of Aaron Huedepohl who died Aug 20th. Aaron is the grandson of Dennis Huedepohl and the nephew 
of Kevin (Jean), Brian (Margaret), and Eric (Rhonett) Wardenburg, Cynthia (Rodger) Bohrn, and Valerie (Leon) Snyder. 

And to the family of Theodora (Teddy) Wallace. Theodora passed away on August 17th. A Celebration of Life service 
was held at St. Paul Aug 20. 

And to the family of Alberta Jean Doehrmann who passed away August 18.  Jean is the wife of Ron and the mother of  
Steve (Terrie), Doehrmann, and Carol (Bob) Helle, Jeff( Kim) Doehrmann, Michael Doehrmann. A Celebration of Life 
service was held at St. Paul on Aug 22. 
  
The produce basket is back and is in the hallway at the west entrance. Feel free to share your abundance with others. 
Everyone is welcome to partake of this bounty! 

 Drivers:  If you would like to help take church members to doctor appointments in the Williamsburg area, Iowa City or 
Cedar Rapids, please contact Theresa Heitman at twheitm@gmail.com or 319-530-0548. 
 
If you need food or know of someone who does, the HACAP Food Reservoir Mobile Food Pantry is at the Williamsburg 
Kirkwood Campus from 3:00-4:00 pm on the last Tuesday (8/30 & 9/27) of each month. 

The HACAP Food Reservoir distributes food boxes at the Presbyterian church from 10-12 on the first and third Thurs-
days each month. 

Iowa County Food Bank – call Suzanne at 319-668-1375, Sherry at 319-551-7452 or Audrey at 319-721-7640. 

If you need clothes, check out the following places:  Contact each store to find out the dates for their sales. 

Crowded Closet 851 Hwy 6 E, Ste 101, Iowa City, IA 52240, 9:30-5:00 M-F, Sat 9:30-4:00 319-337-5924. Colored tag 
½ price each week. 

Good Will/Coralville 2551 Heartland Place, 319-248-4729 

Good Will/Iowa City 985 Highway 6 E, 319-248-4705, 9AM-9PM M-F, Sat. 9-6 PM, Sunday 12-5PM 

Once Upon a Child – quality used children’s clothing – next to Hy-Vee in Coralville 

The Attic, Free clothing – call 668-2288 for an appointment (St. Paul Methodist), the hours are 
Monday 9-11AM, Thursday 5:30-6:30PM 

Salvation Army/Iowa City – 1725 Boyrum St., 9AM-8PM, M-Sat. 319-339-4984 

The produce basket is in the hallway at the west entrance. Feel free to share your abundance with 
others. Everyone is welcome to partake of this bounty! 
 
Door offering—There will be a door offering each weekend during the month of September for the joint Seminaries. 

mailto:twheitm@gmail.com
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Elders Meeting—September 13 at 7:00pm 
 
Evangelism — will meet September 27 at 5:30pm 
 
First day of Fall—September 22 
 
Grandparents Day—September 11th. 
 
Labor Day—September 5th. Church offices will be closed 
 
LIS School Board  - will meet at 7:30pm on September 20 
 
LWML—Fall retreat at camp Io-dis-e-ca. September 9 & 10th. 
 
LWML Fall Rally —Thursday October 6 registration starts at 8:30am, 9:00am begins the LWML Fall Rally Brunch,  
at St. James, Victor. Cost is $5.00.  All women are invited. They will be showing The Ark tour video. Contact Karen 
Kuesel by September 30th at 319-647-3476 if interested in attending. 
     
Library 
Adult books 
Redeeming Love by Francine Rivers  
California’s gold country, 1850.A time when men sold their souls for a bag of gold, and  women sold their bodies for  a 
place to sleep. 
Angel expects nothing from men but betrayal. Sold into prostitution as a child she survives by keeping her hatred alive. 
And what she hates most are the men who use her, leaving her empty and dead inside. 
Then she meets Michael Hosea. A man who seeks his Father's heart in everything. Michael Hosea obeys God’s call to 
marry Angel and to love her unconditionally. Slowly, day by day, he defies Angel’s every bitter expectation, until de-
spite her resistance, her frozen heart begins to thaw. 
But with her unexpected softening come overwhelming feelings of unworthiness and fear. And so Angel runs. Back to 
the darkness, away from her husband's pursuing love, terrified of the truth she no longer can deny: her final healing 
must come from the One who loves her even more that Michael Hosea does. The One who will never let her go.  
 
Ordinary Women of the Bible series 
The Ark Builder’s Wife Zara’s Story by Tracy Higley 
Zarah’s Husband, Noah, has been preaching about the coming destruction of the world for years, as he builds a mon-
strous ship in the middle of his grain field. But Zarah, Noah’s wife and mother to their three sons, does not hear from 
God the way Noah does. Her hidden past, as a captive in a pagan temple, has led her to believe she is dam-aged and 
unworthy. Why would God speak to her? But then, son Shem’s wife, Salbeth, is abducted by the same cult of the pagan 
moon-god that Zarah once belonged to, and only she can find a way to bring the girl back 
home. 
Can Zarah prove her worth to her family by confronting and con-fessing the dark secrets of 
her past and rescuing Salbeth before the rain begins, and the world as they know it comes to 
an end?  
 
An unlikely witness Joanna’s Story by Ginger Garrett 
ALL JOANNA WANTED was a peaceful life at the palace. She wanted to bear children for her husband, Chuza, the 
steward of Herod Antipas, and bring honor to her family. Instead, Joanna became an eyewitness to the most trans-
formative, shocking events in human history…events that would force her to choose between the life she once imag-
ined, and a life she never could have dreamed of.  
 
Children’s Books 
Good Ol’ Noah Had an Ark by Martha Bolton, Illustrated by Lyn Boyer Nelles 
Experience the story of Noah with a creative new twist! In this fun, colorful book, Mark Lowry is featured as Noah 
using real photographs laid over four-color illustrations. You and your child can enjoy this delightful story that can be 
read or sung, while you take an amusing look at Noah and the animals he cared for on the ark. 
 
Parables of Jesus by Arch books/Concordia Publishing House  
Six complete Arch books that were chosen specifically to teach about some of Jesus’ bet-known parables 
      
Parish Ed.—  
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Sunday school will begin on Sunday September 4th at 10:15am. Come and join them for fun and games and a devotion 
to kick off the year. 
 

We are seeking teachers for Mid week for the following classes; 1st-2nd, 5th-6th.  Recently, classes have been held on 
Wednesday evenings from 6:30-8:00 PM to meet the instructors' personal schedules.  I am willing to work with 
your schedule if you are willing to volunteer and help share God's word!  Please reach out to me at jeps4ia@gmail.com 
or contact Helen or Pastor Ogilvie at church.  Thank you for your consideration of this great opportunity! 

High School LYF will meet on Wednesday nights from 6:00-8:00 beginning on Wednesday, September 7th.  All stu-
dents from 9th-12th grade are welcome to join us for food and fellowship.  You can join us at any point during the even-
ing and feel free to ask your friends to join us as well. 

On September 11th the St. Paul Lutheran 3rd grade children will be receiving there Bible and My First Catechism 
book.  

Quilters— will meet on September 12 at 9:00am.  
 
Are you interested in walking with a group of people, join the group here at St. Paul on Saturday mornings at 9:30am.  
Contact Sandy Dellamuth for any questions 319-330-8862, if she doesn’t answer leave her a message and she will call 
you back. 

Women’s Guild will be meeting on Thursday September 1st at 1:30pm 
 

Reminder  - A.A. meetings, 7:30 PM Tuesday,  weekly at St. Paul Methodist Church 

mailto:jeps4ia@gmail.com
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